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Hello Family,  

How great it was to see our newest family 

members Dayla & Ethan up front this past 

Sunday for baby dedication. Recognizing, and 

acknowledging that they are the Lords, and the 

parents committing to leaning on God in the 

journey of parenting.  

Are you a person who gets excited for 

commitment? Do you set your alarm, put it on 

the calendar or just use your memory bank?  

For me, it can depend on the commitment it 

seems. 

I have been encouraged and challenged by 

God over the past couple months. He has 

guided me into a few commitments; praying for 

our High School students daily and even making 

a commitment with our 9 year old son,  asking 

the Holy Spirit to provide us with desire and 

understanding to read his word every morning 

when we wake, and every night before we 

sleep.  

From the Lead Team 
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Coming Events 
Oct 18: Seniorõs Supper 

5:00 pm. All seniors (55+) are welcome to 

come for supper and entertainment.  
 

Oct 23: Adult Sunday School resumes  
 

Oct 30: Baby Dedication 2.0  

Several families were unable to participate last 

Sunday due to various circumstances.  
 

Nov 3: Fall Meeting  

7:00 pm. All regular attenders are encouraged 

to attend.  
 

Nov 13: Baptism  

If you are interested in being baptized please 

talk to one of our pastors.  

I share these commitments to bring God the 

glory, for it is 100% God working in and 

through us, and allowing us to share with 

one  another to glorify him.  

Do you feel ready for a commitment and 

challenge? SGA - Spiritual Growth 

Assessment. Perhaps you have already filled 

it out, or you are like me and have read it a 

few times without filling it out. Join me in 

making the commitment to complete it, so 

we too can help Grace Church Grow in 

Christ. 

I am excited to worship, fellowship, and eat 

together this coming Sunday!!  

- Matt Neufeld  
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Partnership Focus 
  

Youth Update 
This past Wednesday our youth 

participated in the annual Drive 

Away Hunger food drive. Thanks to the generosity 

of our community we were able to collect 14,363 

lbs of food to restock our local food cupboard, A 

total of 28,073 lbs was collected in Winkler, Morden 

and Altona. THANK YOU!  

Hereõs our youth schedule for the next few weeks: 

§ Next Week:  

Mon (Oct 17), Jr. Youth - regular night  

Wed (Oct 19), Sr Youth - small group night  

§ October 24 & 26: Regular nights  

§ November 7 & 9: Regular nights  

Blessings,  

Pastor Brad  

Sunday School 
We have had a wonderful start to Sunday School 

and are so thankful for all the people that make it 

happen every week! We have been blown away 

by the excitement that the offering project has 

produced. If you haven't had a chance to see the 

bulletin board by the south entrance,  we 

encourage you to take a look! We have around 

100 children already sponsored to be able to go 

to camp! What a blessing it is for the kids to join 

CCI in their ministry.  

We look forward to handing out Bible's to the 

Grade 2's on October 23rd during the service and 

celebrating all of the student's birthdays on Oct. 

30th with a special lunch!  

We are focusing on these two verses until 

Christmas. We encourage you to memorize them 

along with us!  

òForever, O Lord, Your word is firmly fixed in the 

heavens. Your faithfulness endures to all 

generations. You have established the earth and it 

stands fast.ó 

Psalm 119:89-90 

òAll Scripture is breathed out by God and 

profitable for teaching, for reproof, for correction, 

and for training in righteousness, that the man of 

God may be complete, equipped for every good 

work.ó 

2 Timothy 3:16 -17 

Spiritual Growth 
Assessment 
Reminder - please complete and submit your 

Spiritual Growth Assessment as soon as possible. 

Weõd like to have those in by October 23rd so we 

can move on to the next phase. Totals can be 

submitted by email, or drop your scores into the 

offering basket or office drop box.  

Cooking Class 
Have you received an Instant Pot and donõt know 

what to do with it? Or have you been 

contemplating getting an Instant Pot but youõre 

just not sure? For those interested there will be a 

cooking demonstration in using your Instant Pot 

here at church on November 1 at 6:30. Weõll be 

making two different soups and cheesecake. 

Contact Wendy at the office or Ronda Peters @ 

362-7052 by October 27 th. Cost for supplies is by 

donation.  
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Baby Dedication 
 

This past Sunday we celebrated 

along with 2 families dedicating 

their baby to the Lord.  

 

 

 

Ethan Jacob Hamm  

son of Josh & Trisha Hamm  

Dear Heavenly Father,  

Thank you for this beautiful baby 

boy you have gifted us. He is such 

a wonderful blessing to our family. 

Like Hannah offered Samuel, I 

dedicate my child to you, Lord. I 

recognize that he or she is always in your care.  

We pray that you will look after our son. Help us to 

raise him to grow in grace and knowledge, in 

kindness, compassion and love. We promise to do 

everything in our power to raise our child according 

to your holy Word. I look forward to the day this child 

decides on his own to follow you.  
 

 

 

Dayla Amanda Giesbrecht  

daughter of Jaden & 

Natasha Giesbrecht  

Congratulations to Salama & 

Sundee Loewen on the birth of 

their daughter, Zawadi 

Henriette, born on Thursday, 

October 13, weighing 8lb 7oz 

and 21 inches long. Zawadi is 

Swahili for ògift from Godó. 

Congratulations, also, to proud grandparents, 

Binwa and Rita Mulume.  



Prayer and Praise 
Pray for our shut -ins and those with on -going 

health issues:  

¶ Marie Klassen   Å Agnes Giesbrecht  

¶ Katherine Krahn   Å Maria Loewen  

¶ Marie Brown   Å Karl Redekop  

¶ Anne Enns    Å Henry Hiebert  

¶ Marilyn Hildebrand  Å Margaret Ayala  

¶ Linda Hiebert   Å Linda Jenkins   

¶ Helen Gerbrand   Å Abe Hildebrand  

¶ Mary Friesen   Å Harv Thiessen 

 

Our dad Abe Hildebrand, and our family, would 

like to thank the church family for praying for him 

during his cancer surgery this week. We are 

thankful that he made it through this very 

challenging surgery, and weõre praying for his 

continued healing and a successful recovery.  

-Dave & Loretta  

Shirley Banmanõs brother, Bob Fast, passed away 

suddenly last week at home of a massive heart 

attack. Please pray for his wife, Dale, their 2 

daughters and sons - in- law and 6 grand 

daughters and us, his extended family.  

 

Jeff and I are the parents to Erica Lepp, who is a 

second -year student at NAIT in Edmonton, 

Alberta.   She fell ill last week, recovered somewhat 

and relapsed over the Thanksgiving weekend 

resulting in a trip to the ER.   All tests came back 

negative so the explanation given was a viral 

infection.   Our daughter recovers slowly after 

having been sick.   We invite your prayers on her 

behalf for a complete recovery and wisdom to 

know how to do her part in this process.   Thank you 

to friends in Christ who came alongside us in 

support through prayer when there were so many 

uncertainties last weekend.  

- Jeff and Marianne Lepp  
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SINGINô  
in the  
GRAIN 

 

After two years of virtual concerts, Singinõ in the Grain is 

delighted to invite you to a Live choral concert in 

support of the Canadian FoodGrains Bank (CFGB).  

Featured choirs are the CMU Singers from the 

Canadian Mennonite University and the Faith and Life 

Womenõs Chorus.  The concert will be held at 

Emmanuel Mennonite Church in Winkler at 3:00 P.M. on 

October 30, 2022.  

 

Please consider joining us to enjoy great music, and to 

support the efforts of CFGB to address food scarcity 

concerns around the world where they are most 

urgently needed.  

 
 

 


